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Summary 
 
The attached plan has been developed jointly between the CCG and the Council 
and submitted to NWL CCG. 
 
The plan is a live document and is intended to develop over the next three 
months as the roll out of the phase 3 vaccination programme continues.  
 

 There are risks as there are with most plans, mitigating actions are described. 
However, one of the greatest risk currently is the lack of adequate transport 
available to get the vaccines to the Borough. 
 
Recommendations 
 

1. That the HWBB considers the update and the proposed delivery numbers 
to reach the community within the JVCI priority group. 

2. The HWBB acknowledges the learning and actions to date to improve 
vaccination take up. 

3. The Board receives update at the next meeting on the progress. 
 
 
Wards Affected: All 

 
 

H&F Priorities 
 

Our Priorities Summary of how this report aligns to the 
H&F Priorities  

 Doing things with residents not 
to them 

Through the pandemic we have our 
residents have remained the central focus to 
ensure we have services available, that are 
flexible and responsive to meet their needs. 
With that in mind the plan creates a range of 
opportunities available for people to access 
vaccines and seek information and advice. 

 Creating a compassionate We continue to make our voices heard in 



Council order to ensure we gain the commitment to 
the vaccine capacity, to protect our 
residents. 

 Taking pride in Hammersmith 
and Fulham 

We have led the way on several fronts 
throughout the pandemic, we are proud to 
be able to offer high quality services, 
through such a devastating time. 

 
 
Contact Officer(s): 
 
Name:   Sue Roostan 
Position:  Borough Director 
Telephone:  07393 865332 
Email :  Susanroostan@nhs.co.uk 
 
Name:    Linda Jackson 
Position:   Director of Covid 
Telephone:  07776 673085 
Email:   Linda.jackson@lbhf.gov.uk 
 
 
 

 
Background Papers Used in Preparing This Report 
 
Not Applicable 
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